

**Minutes LARGA Executive and Representatives Meeting
Sept 29, 2017, 8:30 am
Camlachie Community Centre**

Present: Mark Harris, Wayne Sarson, Bruce Houtby, Ralph Henry, George Bice, Jim Whitfield, Gary MacLean, George Chaffe, Charlie Knight, Al Hannahson, Dave LeClair
Regrets: Jim Richardson, Blaine Giles

Treasurers Report : Ralph Henry reported a current balance of \$2,479.71

The number of memberships received in 2017 is 182

The number of rounds paid for is 2246 in 2017

Moved by Ralph, seconded by Mark Harris that the report be accepted . Carried

2. Moved by Ralph Henry and seconded by Al Hannahson that the honorariums be paid as presented. Carried
 3. Moved by Ralph Henry and seconded by Charlie Knight to remove John Beaupre from signing authority. Carried
 4. Moved by Bruce Houtby and seconded by Jim Whitfield that there be four signing officers for 2018, with any two of the four being able to sign checks, with the four officers being President Wayne Sarson, Past President Mark Harris, Secretary George Bice, and Treasurer Ralph Henry . Carried
 5. Moved by George Chaffe and seconded by Ralph Henry that the LARGA Cup be played at Forest on Monday , August 13, 2018. Carried. At the Forest shotgun, the Cup could be presented at the end of the round
The winning team for the 2017 Larga Cup is Paul Hopper, Ken Parsons, Leo Vanderheyden and Ron Campbell.
The contract for Forest is for lunch , no coffee is mentioned in the contract
 6. LARGA members may begin to register on line as soon as Bob Towner opens the web site. Feb? Registration checks may be sent to Ralph in the pouches
 9. Jim Whitfield reported that Arkona was disappointed to learn they were sharing a date with Black Creek. It was decided to try it for a year and see how it works
 10. Our business meeting minutes are to be sent to Bob Towner to be placed on the web site
 11. Mark Harris felt that up to 230 members could be accommodated easily. An article promoting Larga could be placed in the Journal. Mark volunteered to pursue membership.. Bruce felt that by our second meeting we could look at our membership numbers and decide what action we might take
 12. Mark offered to handle any sponsors who might wish to help us in 2018. Bruce felt that the Parkway would again be the best course to use for the sponsorship.
 - 13.. If you have information you wish to put on the web site contact Mark Harris. It was suggested that one person be in charge of answering questions on the website
- FUTURE MEETING: Monday April 9,2018 at 8:30 at Camlachie Community Centre**